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Student Experience Committee
SEC10-M3
Minutes of the meeting of the Committee held 3 November 2010
Members:  Professor Morag Bell (ab), Professor Chris Backhouse (ab), Mr Malcolm Brown (ab), Mr Chris Earle, Professor John Feather, Miss Lucy Hopkins, Dr Jennifer Nutkins (ab), Mr Ewan Paterson, Dr Phil Richards, Mr Will Spinks (ab), Miss Alice Swinscoe, Mr Nigel Thomas (Acting Chair)
In attendance:  Marie Kennedy (Secretary)
Also in attendance:  Ms Ellie Roberts (on behalf of Malcolm Brown)
Apologies:  Morag Bell, Malcolm Brown, Jennifer Nutkins and Will Spinks 
10/25.
Minutes SEC109-M2
The minutes of the meeting held 16 June 2010 were approved.
10/26.
Matters arising from the minutes

.1 Student Experience Implementation Plan

The Students’ Union, imago and Staff Development had each provided, or would shortly produce, a DVDs intended to help prepare international students (including pre-sessionals) for living and studying in the UK.  The Union would also produce a special handbook for international students who expected in live in the local community, to help with issues such as recycling.  The Union’s Societies Federation President would be asked to liaise with imago and Staff Development regarding its proposed ‘culture shock’ DVD.
ACTION:  LH/KH
.2 Library and Haslegrave: refurbishment works during the summer 
vacation
The Director of Facilities Management had reported in July that refurbishment work in the Library and IT Services was progressing well, with minimal disruption.  The Director of IT Services confirmed that the new and improved facilities in Haslegrave, including the PitStop and greater Mac availability in computer labs, were proving popular.
.3 Student Experience Awards
The Marketing and Communications team would help publicise Students’ Union activities that supported the local community. 
10/27. University Strategy:  Student Experience Implementation Plan – 


priorities for 2010-11 (SEC10-P14(a) & (b))

The Student Experience Team had recommended some further priorities for the current academic year, following suggestions from the 2009-10 and 2010-11 Students’ Union Executives.  The Committee APPROVED these recommendations, and either noted or made the following changes:

Item  1:  The Postgraduate Research Experience Survey (PRES) would be 

added to the list of student surveys (although its focus was mainly learning and teaching and therefore outwith the Committee’s remit).

Item 6:  The Union’s ‘Better Decisions’ campaign was a positive development in raising student awareness of the impact of excessive alcohol consumption. 

Item 7:  IT Services was committed to implementing the Student Portal this term, and 

to beginning work to make the Hall Network service entirely wireless.

Item 10:  The Director of the Sports Development Service would liaise with the 

Union’s AU President to suggest wording that identified specific targets and deadlines.
Item 11:  The issue of poor mobile phone signals in new UPP halls had proved 
difficult to resolve, partly because the fabric and position of the buildings imposed constraints, and because some solutions were either expensive or currently not available in the UK.  A number of actions had recently been agreed between University and UPP representatives, one of which was that UPP would explore the possibilities of residents using just one mobile supplier.  IT Services would continue to provide whatever support it could to resolve the issue.
The Union representatives had learned that the issue of ‘accessible rooms’ during exams, which it had included on its suggested priorities, was related not to access for disabled students but to rooms open 24/7.  The matter was due to be discussed with the Academic Registrar later in the term.

ACTIONS:  NRT, CEE/EP
10/28. Possible celebratory event for international graduands in July 2012 


(SEC10-P15)

The Student Experience Team had considered a number of options, and favoured a venue on campus, but had been unable to identify a suitable venue which could cope with the likely number of students and their guests.  The numbers choosing this option over a September graduation might not be large, as a number of international students would probably remain in Loughborough to help organise Olympic-related events and should be able to take part in the September graduation ceremonies.  Security issues meant the University would need to inform the British Olympic Association of any large event held on campus during the period athletes and staff were using the facilities, although it was unlikely that there would be any problems with such an event, especially if held at Holywell.  imago would investigate the possibility of holding between two and four events on a single day, each with light refreshments, with an optional (bought) lunch, in a campus hall dining room or facilities at Holywell Park.  
If such an event were held, it would be important to make clear that it was available solely for international students who were unable to attend graduation in September.  However, the Committee was aware of the problems of apparently favouring one group of students above others.  It would also be important to make clear to those students and their guests that it would be an informal farewell occasion and not a quasi-graduation ceremony.
The Committee agreed that NRT should inform the Chair of general support for:

i) Holding between 2 and 4 events on a single day with light refreshments with an optional (bought) lunch at Holywell.

ii) That the event would be an informal farewell occasion and not a quasi-degree ceremony

iii) That it was made clear that this option was only made available to international students who were unable to attend the degree ceremony in September 2012.

iv) That this proposal should be discussed at ELT.

ACTION: NRT/MB

Union representatives asked if at least some of the deferred graduation ceremonies might be held over a weekend, to accommodate the many UK/EU graduands would also have started work, or travel, by September.  
ACTIONS:  CEE, ER
10/29.  Terms of reference and composition of the Committee (SEC10-P16)

At its meeting in November 2009, the Committee had agreed that the Director of SDC be invited to attend when sport would be discussed, but the composition remained unchanged.
10/30. Terms of reference and composition of the Student Experience Team 


(SEC10-P17) 

The Counselling Service and Disability and Additional Needs Service had recently 

merged, and there would therefore be three, not four, Heads of Sections in the 

Department of Student Services.  It might be appropriate to invite all three to meetings, provided this did not unbalance the Team composition.  

AGREED:

i. The Director of Student Services would discuss this proposal with the Chair.

ii. That a representative of Facilities Management would be invited to attend meetings where issues such as room usage were to be discussed but saw no reason to change the composition.
ACTION:  NRT
10/31. Terms of reference and composition of the Residential Provision and 

Management Sub-Committee (SEC10-P18)


The ToR and composition remained appropriate.

10/32. Terms of reference and composition of the Financial Hardship Sub-


Committee (SEC10-P19)


The ToR and composition remained appropriate.

10/33. Arrivals and induction

imago’s arrangements for freshers’ arrivals had again worked successfully, helped by the hourly slots which had minimised car parking congestion.  Students who had been temporarily housed in Village Court were gradually being moved to other halls.  The arrivals period was time-consuming for imago, Union and student helpers, but the freshers’ experiences were largely positive.  The PVC(T) remained concerned that freshers did not arrive any earlier than they did at present, especially as not all those arriving on Tuesday wanted almost a week of intensive socialising.  Some universities conducted weekend registration for freshers but Loughborough registered freshers before registering returners over the weekend immediately before term began.  
The Union’s ‘Better Decisions’ campaign, which (inter alia) encouraged students not to feel pressured into heavier drinking than they wished, may have been instrumental in reducing the number of complaints received from the local community this year.
imago would raise with the Academic Registrar the issue of maintaining good communication with the SAC when debtors were allowed to re-register.
ACTION:  ER

A number of students had been affected by the loss of heating and/or hot water in some halls of residence (and other buildings), which had been caused by broken pipes.  Students had complained that communication about the water supply had initially been poor; this was because it had not been easy to identify the source of the problem, and Facilities Management was therefore unable to provide any information.  The problem was being dealt with as a matter of urgency.  Hall reps had also complained that the compensation offered by UPP (a percentage of the total cost of rental) was poor and that students preferred individual recompense to a donation to Hall funds.  
10/34. Student surveys

.1 NSS 2010

The University’s results were again good, were consistent with the previous five 

years, and both departments and learning support services continued to work to 
improve them.
.2 Students’ Union annual survey 2010
The Student Experience Team’s request for a further breakdown of results, eg by student group, might incur additional cost for the Union to provide.
10/35. Student Experience Team (SEC10-P20(a) & (b))


The minutes of the two recent meetings were noted..
10/36. Residential Provision and Management Sub-Committee (SEC10-P21


The minutes of the recent meeting would be circulated by email.
10/37. Financial Hardship Sub-Committee (SEC10-P22)

The annual report and current financial situation of the Emergency Payments Fund 


were noted.
10/38. Dates of the next meetings 
Wednesday 2 March 2011 at 2 pm in Committee Room 2

Wednesday 8 June 2011 at 2 pm in Committee Room 2
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